
Cudworth Ward Alliance 
Meeting Notes 

 

Meeting Title: Cudworth Ward Alliance 

Date and time: Monday 7th December 2015 at 11am 

Location: Bow Street Offices. Cudworth 

 

Attendees: Apologies: 

Councillor Joe Hayward. (Chair) 
Councillor Charlie Wraith 
Janet Robinson 
Joan Jones 
Mick White 
Ernest Oliver. 
John Hayhoe. 
 
In attendance:  
Paul Jolley – Senior Support Officer. 
 

Councillor S. Houghton 
David Gill 

 

  Action/Decision Action Lead 
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Declaration of interest: 

Councillor Hayward declared an interest in a funding 

application for Barnsley Arts, Museums and Archives.  

 

Notes of the previous meeting: Monday 7th December 2015. 

Remembrance Garden. Mick White informed members £15.000 of 

funding towards this project is to be sought. David Gill to bring 

more information to the next meeting. 

 

David Andy Citizens Advice Bureau. David Andy from C.A.B. 

gave an update to members. Citizens Advice is open to all people 

who live and work in the area. C.A.B. cover all areas of the law. 

94% of people prefer to access advice in their own area. 64% have 

long term health problems and some with disabilities. C.A.B. is 

needed, wanted and used in the area. And will assist any client or 

if unable to help will signpost clients to other agencies. C.A.B. 

works closely with Welfare Rights. C.A.B. promote all their services 

by digital means.  It was suggested for posters to be placed in local 

shops etc. as not all people has access to computers. 

 

Action Plan; 

Health Fayre update: Paul Jolley circulated photographs taken at 

the Health Fayre which took place on 15th November 2015. People 

enjoyed the chair aerobics. It was suggested to have more chair 

aerobics in the area. The winter warmer (stew packs) went very 

well. People were happy to receive them. 

Christmas Tree event update: Paul Jolley circulated photographs 

of the event. The event was very well attended, above 
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expectations. Everyone attending enjoyed and praised the event. 

Potential Projects: 

Increased opportunities for achievement for local residents: 

The information booklet “What’s on guide” for community groups is 

to be printed by B.M.B.C. The question was asked as to why the 

booklets are being printed in Rotherham and not Barnsley? 

Health and Wellbeing:  

Councillor Hayward asked members about having another Health 

Fayre in Spring 2016. Members agreed to another Health Fayre in 

spring 2016. 

Paul Jolley informed members David Gill is to have a meeting with 

the lady who does the chair aerobics to get more information to 

bring to the next meeting for members to decide if this will be a 

worthwhile project in the area. Members agreed in principle for 

chair aerobics as a potential project. 

Youth Provision:  

Barnsley F.C. Football trust will continue the Street Games project. 

 

Steering Groups: 

It was agreed for all members to have a separate meeting about 

chair aerobics. 

 

Communication- Neighbourhood Network: 

The What’s on Guide booklet- The question to be asked why the 

booklet is not being printed in Barnsley? 

 

Finance: 

Paul Jolley informed members the balance for the main budget is 

£2,940 and the balance for the project budget is £2,241. 

 

Funding Applications: 

Barnsley Arts, Museums and Archives. - Members agreed to fund 

£500. 

Citizens Advice. - Members agreed to fund £1,550 

 

Correspondence: 

None. 

Compliments / Complaints. 

Residents have been full of praise for the Christmas Tree event. 
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13. 

 

Any other business: 

A discussion took place about a members lack of attendance. 

Advice is to be sought from B.M.B.C. governance. 

 

Date and time of the next Meeting: 

Monday 18th January 2016 11am at Bow Street Offices. 

Cudworth. 

 

At this meeting members agreed to fund: 

Barnsley Arts, Museums and Archives -    £500 

                           Citizens Advice   -           £1,550 

 

 

Future meeting dates: 

Monday 11th April 2016. 

Monday 23rd May 2016. 

 

If members have any ideas for future projects, please bring them to 

the next meeting. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


